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Major Capital School Construction 
The 2017 – 2018 Major Capital School Construction application is due on April 14, 2017.  The 

application, planning documents, and questions and answers can be found on the Maine Department of 

Education website at http://www.maine.gov/doe/facilities/construction/index.html. 

  
Part One of the 2017 – 2018 Integrated, Consolidated 9 - 16 Educational Facility application is due May 

1, 2017.  Three regional meetings have been held to explain this program and to answer questions.  A 

final regional meeting will be held on March 31, 2017 (10am -Noon) at the Burton Cross Building, 

Augusta (111 Sewall Street) in Room: 103 A+B on the 1st Floor at the  North End.  The application, 

evaluation sheet, and the questions and answers from each regional meeting can be found on the Maine 

Department of Education website at http://www.maine.gov/doe/facilities/construction/index.html. 
 

 

Maintenance 
Drainage – Springtime means increased rain and snow runoff on school grounds which can lead to water 

issues in basements.  How do you keep groundwater and contaminants out of basements?  While there 

are many things that contribute to this issue, one issue can be landscape drainage.  Please check your site 

drainage areas to remove obstructions during springtime maintenance.   

Emergency Preparedness 
Plans – School emergency operations need to be reviewed and updated annually.  Now is the time to 

begin the process so your plan will be ready before the new school year begins.  Contact your local 

County Emergency Management Agency for assistance.   
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Contacts: 
 
Scott Brown                

207-624-6883 

Scott.Brown@maine.gov 

 

Ann Pinnette               

207-624-6885  

Ann.Pinnette@maine.gov 

 

Pat Hinckley 

207-624-6886 

Pat.Hinckley@maine.gov 

 

Valerie Chiang 

207-624-6693  

Valerie.Chiang@maine.gov 

 

Jim Harford 

207-624-6631 

Jim.H.Harford@maine.gov 

 

 

 

 

 

Facilities 
Roofs.  Be alert to the danger posed by heavy snow loads on roofs and recognize warning signs 

of potential structural weaknesses.  Plan to remove snow from roofs before damage occurs.   

 
NEO Facilities.  The due date to report FY17 facilities inventory has been moved to January 12, 

2018.  Updated NEO Facilities instructions are posted on the NEO Dashboard.   
    

Major Capital School Construction 
The five-member team has completed the required 75 site visits for applications submitted in 

the Spring of 2017.  Analysis of information collected during those site visits and calibration of 

scores will take place over the next several months.  Once that process is complete a Proposed 

Priority List will be recommended by the Commissioner to the State Board of Education for 

consideration.   
 

2017 – 2018 Integrated, Consolidated 9 - 16 Educational Facility  

Three Part 2 applications for this regional school construction program were submitted by the 

December 29, 2017 deadline.  These applications will be scored during the month of January 

and will result in a Proposed Priority List that the Commissioner will recommend to the State 

Board of Education for consideration. 

Safety 

A Comprehensive School Integrated Pest Management (IPM) workshop is tentatively scheduled 

for February 21, 2018 at United Technologies Center, 200 Hogan Road, Bangor, Maine.  Check 
the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry IPM website for updates 

at:  http:www.maine.gov/dacf/php/integrated_pest_management/school/training/index.shtml  
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